NOTICE OF A REMEDIAL ACTION PLAN

HOLYOKE GAS TAR DEPOSITS - SITE PORTION 2

CONNECTICUT RIVER

RELEASE TRACKING NUMBER 1-1055

A Remedial Action Plan has been developed for this site pursuant to the Massachusetts Contingency Plan (310 CMR 40.0861).  This site was classified Tier I on October 1, 1993 and response actions approved by the Massachusetts Department of Environmental Protection - Bureau of Waste Site Cleanup have been conducted since that date.

The Remedial Action Plan proposes the following measures to respond to a release of oil and/or hazardous materials at this site:

· Approximately 435 cubic yards of coal tar and approximately 3,000 cubic yards of tar-impacted sediment will be removed from the Connecticut River bed located between Riverside Station and Springdale Park. Removal will be accomplished using mechanical excavation in dewatered areas, and wet excavation where dewatering is impractical or infeasible.

· Temporary flow diversions, cofferdams, and silt curtains will be used to minimize sediment transport and potential exposure to biota during excavation.

· Excavated material will be placed into containers, transported to the shoreline, dewatered, and shipped to an approved off-site thermal treatment facility.

· Drainage water from the excavated material will be treated and discharged under permit to the Holyoke Department of Public Works wastewater treatment facility.

M.G.L. c. 21E and the Massachusetts Contingency Plan provide additional opportunities for public notice of and involvement in decisions regarding response actions at disposal sites: 1) The Chief Municipal Official and Board of Health of the community in which the site is located will be notified of major milestones and events, pursuant to 310 CMR 40.1403; and 2) Upon receipt of a petition from ten or more residents of the municipality in which the disposal site is located, or of a municipality potentially affected by a disposal site, a plan for involving the public in decisions regarding response actions at the site will be prepared and implemented, pursuant to 310 CMR 40.1405.

To obtain more information on this disposal site and the opportunities for public involvement during its remediation, please contact Mr. Paul Boison, Senior Environmental Specialist, Northeast Utilities Service Company, P.O. Box 270, Hartford, CT 06141-0170, at (860) 665-3127.

